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FGB 

ON BEHALF OF THE GOVERNING BODY 

AN OUTSTANDING ôWHOLE TEAMõ RESPONSE to COVID-19 

At the spring virtual full governing body meeting members expressed a huge thank 
you to students, parents/carers, Mrs Johnson and staff who have all worked 
successfully together throughout the last demanding and challenging year. You 
have supported each other throughout and when necessary have been flexible and 
adapted to other roles. For example, students have adapted to virtual learning and 
parents/carers to the role of teaching assistants keeping their children engaged! 
Teachers adapting to expert virtual teaching and online quality parent evenings 
ensuring students and parents/carers are updated on progress. 

During the period of face to face teaching the timetable was adapted by the senior 
leadership team to a two week timetable which ensured that our excellent broad 
and ambitious curriculum was maintained for all students and allowed zoned areas, 
year bubbles, staggered starts, lunch breaks and ends to support safety and social 
distancing. 

Throughout this difficult period we thank Mrs Johnson and staff for the excellent 
Weekly Round-up newsletters which keep us all informed of activities, fund raising 
events, enrichments etc reflecting the schoolõs ethos ð Pride, Respect and 
Kindness. 

While all this has been going on, governors have met virtually with Mrs Johnson and 
senior leaders working pro-actively to ensure compliancy and discussing 
preparation for the return towards the period when COVID restrictions are 
removed, starting with the recent return to school. As you all are now aware, the 
Egerton Centre was adapted to an amazing lateral flow test centre with staff 
adapting to the role of LFT administrators. You will have seen in the Weekly Round-
up March 19th issue 23 the superb support staff who completed a phenomenal 3576 
LFTs over the two week period! As Mrs Keeble reports this was only possible due to 
the mature attitude and conduct of our students. We hope parents, carers and 
guardians will now do their part in collecting LFT kits and ensuring home testing 
continues until the end of the Easter holidays. 

We echo Mrs Johnsonõs comment about the starting up of many 
clubs and other extra-curricular activities giving us the feeling 
that Blythe Bridge High School is now edging towards some sort of 
normality. 

We are so proud of the whole school community and thank you 
for your many comments and messages of support. 

Mr J Boumford 

Chair of the Governing Body 
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Headteacherõs Welcome 

Eco-school 

Two of our senior prefects, Georgina and Tobias, focus their work on the 
environment. Since returning to school, they have met with members of the 
leadership team to discuss their ideas. 

Tobias is taking a lead on a 'Use Me First' scheme. Initially, he determined the 
power rating of all the makes and models of computers in school. Once launched, 
staff will be asked that, where possible, the use of the more energy efficient 
machines in the ICT suites is prioritised. 

Georgina has been inspired by the environmentally friendly green roofs established 
in many urban areas and has put together a proposal, with costings, to create our 
own roof garden on the covered way using mosses and pollinating small plants. 

We are extremely impressed with their ideas. Superb work. 

As the spring terms draws to a close, we are all feeling more optimistic that life is 
starting to cautiously return to normal.  The weather certainly helps, and I hope 
that all of our students and their families take time to enjoy the well deserved 
Easter break. 

As you will be aware from the Weekly Round-Up some of our clubs have already 
started but after the break there will be even more on offer and I encourage every 
student to look at the extra-curricular programme and take the chance to get back 
to an activity that they enjoy or try out something new. I joined students in the 
eco-garden yesterday and the enthusiasm was wonderful. 

I would also like to take this opportunity to say a very fond farewell 
to Mr A Wynne, who, after over 30 years, has made the decision to 
retire. Over the years Mr A Wynne has led the science department, 
been on the extended senior leadership team and inspired 1000õs of 
students through his teaching and role as a form tutor. We will miss 
him greatly and wish him a long, happy and healthy retirement. 

Mrs R Johnson 

Headteacher 
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Culture & Ethos 

Year 10 Prefect Nominations 

As Head Prefects, we were so excited to be launching the Year 10 Prefect 
Nomination System to elect our future Prefect Team. We were able to share our 
experiences of being head prefects and the benefits of being part of this team in 
one of the Year 10 assemblies at the start of this half term and itõs so exciting to 
see all the prefect nominations that the Year 10õs have already received. You can 
see these on the virtual Student Leadership Area on FROG that we have created 
during the term. In this area, you can also enter competitions, meet the Student 
Leadership Team, read about the vital leadership skills needed in order to become 
a prefect and so much more!  

Finally, the Senior Prefects for Careers have launched a competition all based on 
DT! If you would like to enter or want to find more information, there is an 
assignment on FROG or you can visit our virtual Student Leadership Area under the 
òCulture and Ethosó tab. Good luck! 

 Photograph of the Year 11 Senior Prefect Team 

Benjamin Walker and Ellie Rogers 

Head Prefects  
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Culture & Ethos 

Virtual Storytime 

During lockdown our Pride, Respect, Kindness team of students wanted to do 
something kind for their younger peers and settled on recording a reading of their 
favourite story from when they were little. 

The first set of stories read by Joshua, Lily, William and Olivia were shared with 
their former primary schools in March and the second set of stories, read by Emma, 
Krrish and Ryan will be making their way to The William Amory, Forsbrook and Meir 
Heath respectively later this week. 

The Year 7 students involved did an absolutely amazing job, Joshuaõs story choice 
of ôDaveõ by Sue Hendra really made us laugh. We received some lovely feedback, 
the children absolutely loved watching and listening to the stories, and the staff 
really enjoyed seeing a familiar face and shared how proud they were of their past 
students. 

Mr A Jackson 

Progress Director for Transition 
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Library 

We are looking forward to welcoming all students back to the library this term. 
While you have been away the library has been given a fresh new look  with 
exciting new projects for you to get involved in. Our new book booth will give you 
a chance to share your thoughts on books you have read you tube style! Our Poet 
Tree has been a huge success and displays some of our students creative work with 
room for many more!  

We also have a fantastic new range of books for you to get stuck into! We would 
like to thank you all your kind donations over lockdown.   

Mrs H Jones 

Library Assistant 


